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Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) for the 
Senior Services Expansion Initiative

Who do I contact if I have questions about the Senior Services Expansion Initiative or if I 
need assistance with the application?  

Direct all questions and requests for support to agingservicesgrant@state.nm.us. 

Can I apply to purchase a vehicle through the Senior Services Expansion Initiative? 

Requests to purchase a vehicle should be made through the ALTSD Capital Outlay process.  For 
assistance or more information about this process contact the Capital Outlay Department by 
emailing Tasha Martinez at tasha.martinez@altsd.nm.gov.  

How is the Senior Services Expansion Initiative being funded?  

The Initiative is being funded by the New Mexico State General Fund. 

What are the rates for services? 

Please reflect the current rates you are using for each service you apply for in your application and 
budget. If you need additional information, please contact the Aging and Long-Term Services 
Department at agingservicesgrant@state.nm.us. 

A new program takes time to set up before services are provided.  If I submit a proposal and I 
am not able to provide the total amount of services in my application, will I be penalized?  

The Senior Services Expansion Initiative supports the set-up of new and expanded 
services.  Development, time frames, set-up costs and operational considerations should be 
included in the application and budget.  

Will reporting for the Senior Services Expansion Initiative be reported through WellSky? 

Reporting for the Senior Services Expansion Initiative will follow existing reporting for contracted 
services through Aging and Long-Term Services.  ATLSD will issue further direction to Initiative 
Awardees as they start the process.  
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